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From the Pastor…
Scot McKnight, Theologian and Professor of New Testament at Northern Seminary, Lombard Illinois, wrote these words in his book "A Fellowship of 
Differents
: Showing the World God's Design for Life Together":
"If you want to know what God thinks of you, look at Jesus.  In Him you will see that great Yes that God is for us.  If you wonder if you are accepted by God, ask this: Has the Father accepted the Son?  If God has, God has accepted you.  If you want to know if God loves you, ask this: Does the Father love Jesus?  If God does, then God loves you.  What God thinks of you is what God thinks of Jesus.  That is the greatest Yes echoing back through the galaxies of time and forward into all eternity.  That Yes is the only Yes that matters."
What God thinks of Jesus, God thinks of you.  Let that sink in for a minute.  Read that again, think about that, meditate on that for a few minutes...I'll wait.  I'll be right here when you are ready...
Jesus is God's beloved, and so are you.  Jesus is God's child and so are you.  The Spirit, like a dove, descends on Jesus at His baptism and God speaks these words, "This is my Son, whom I love; with Him I am well pleased" (Matthew 3:17).  In the Gospel of Mark Jesus hears God speak directly to Him, "You are my Son, whom I love; with you I am well pleased" (Mark 1:11).  And again in Luke, "You are my Son, whom I love; with you I am well pleased" (Luke 3:22).
So now take a moment, and imagine, right now, right where you are reading this, that God is speaking directly to you.  Ready?  God is speaking to you these words: "You are my child, whom I love; with you I am well pleased."  Let these words wash over you like an ocean wave.  Savor the warmth and beauty and awe and wonder.  Know that you are forgiven, healing, that the wounds and hurts are not all that defines you. 
This reality, this truth is what Lent, the 40 days leading up to Easter, and Easter itself is all about.  And this truth is for all, everybody, everywhere, for all time.  No one is excluded or left out.  This is grace, this is God's free gift of love, this is what it means to be God's child, the one God loves.  There are people in our community who do not know that they are loved, that do not know that they are a child of God.  May we use our voices, our lives, our actions to show our community and the world that we, all of us, every single one of us, is loved by God, beyond our wildest imagination.
Grace and Peace, 
Pastor Dwayne
) (
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DOCK
I’d like to thank everyone who helped make our Dessert Auction/Talent Show a success.  Laurie Seibold got the meal prepared. Linda Rickwald help with set-up and serving. Jamie Baumgartner, Mike Hoffman, Zander Comely and the Kingdom Kids Choir shared their talents with us.  Tape Face made a special appearance.  
Jimbo
 managed the sound system like a pro. Finally, the youth worked hard decorating and preparing their skits and running the auction and even became auctioneers.  So many people helped clean up that I was home in my slippers by 3:30.  We had such a fun time and appreciate everyone’s hard work. 
The youth will be leading worship on March 3
rd
.  We’re excited to celebrate and serve communion.  The theme will be “Come to the Table”.  We discussed the importance of the ceremony and how each time we celebrate communion we are remembering how Jesus gave up everything so that we can have eternal life.  The youth will also lead worship on March 31
st
.  
During the month of March we will be talking about Lent and why it’s important.  We’ll discuss what we can “give up” or “take up” during this season of reflection and preparation for Easter.
Terri Seibold
Director of Youth Ministries
KINGDOM KIDS CHOIR
The choir met in February and started learning “If I Were a Butterfly”.  We had fun pretending to be the characters in the song.  We’re preparing to sing in worship in the spring.  I will also be working on a short piece that the choir can present on Palm Sunday.  Since the third Sunday in April is Easter we won’t be meeting that day.  I thought it would be nice for the choir to participate in worship on Palm Sunday.  We will talk about this at our next meeting which will be March 17
th
 during worship.
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UPCOMING SERMON SERIES
3/3 - Psalm 117 and Psalm 137
             "We Are . . . Human" 
3/10 - Psalm 150
          "We Are . . ."
3/17 - Kay Jacob Preaching (Pastor Dwayne will be out this Sunday for a Christian Weekend called Chrysalis, he is the Spiritual Director for the weekend)
Starting March 24, we will be exploring and studying together the teachings of Jesus from the Gospel of Matthew.
3/24 - "Salt and Light"
   
Matthew 5:13-16
3/31 - "The Gates"           Matthew 7:13-14
4/7 - "Your Sins Are Forgiven"      Matthew 9:1-8
4/14 - "Palm Sunday"     Matthew 21:1-11
4/21 - 8:00 sunrise service - "He Is Not Here"   Mark 16:1-8
         - 10:30 service - "He Is Risen"
 
   Matthew 28:1-10
4/28 - "Sabbath"       Matthew 12:1-8
5/7 - "The End"          Matthew 24:36-44
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COMMITTEE CLIPS
Finance: Our pledges are doing very well. Please keep up the good work. Many thanks from the Finance Committee.
 

WORSHIP NEWS
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Worship Committee: Members missing were Donna Robinson and Tina Vogelpohl.   
















Happy belated Valentine's Day. The groundhog said early Spring. I hope that that little critter is right this year.  Below are a few dates you may want to put on your calendar with additional information to following in next month's newsletter. 

Ash Wednesday, March 6th at 7 pm
Lenten Study Meetings, March 13th, 20th, 27th, April 3rd, and April 10th at 7 pm.  Here is what we will be studying and our schedule:
Lenten Study 2019
Prayer and the book by Thom S. Rainer Autopsy of a Deceased Church: 12 Ways to Keep Yours Alive
 
3/13 - Prayer:  What is it, why do we do it and why does it matter?
3/20 - Prayer: Lectio Divina (ancient prayer practice)
3/27 - Autopsy of a Deceased Church : Chapters 1-3
4/3 - Autopsy of a Deceased Church : Chapters 4-7
4/10 - Autopsy of a Deceased Church : Chapters 8-11

Palm Sunday Service, April 14th at 10:30 am
Maundy Thursday Service, April 18th at 7 pm
Easter Sunday, April 21st with Sonrise Service at 8 am, Breakfast following service and regular worship at 10:30 am

[image: ]
Thanks, 
Cheryl Garlow and Nancy Rust
Co-Chairpersons of Worship Committee
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CONGREGATIONAL CARE COMMITTEE
The continuing care committee has just been carrying on thru the winter months, anxious to have spring come!!
We are having a little project for Lent called Forty items in Forty days. We challenge each person to collect unneeded items during the 40 days of Lent, showing our sacrifice as Christ sacrificed for us. We have passed out black trash bags on Feb 24th and also on March 3rd. We encourage everyone to help give up things they no longer need and donate to our rummage sale.
March Greeter: Jane Williams
March Valet: Doug Williams
We are still looking for a volunteer for Valet service in April.  
Please see Al Weis or Betty Dowell if you can volunteer to help in the future with this important ministry!
Craft night will be the 4th Tuesday of the month at 6 pm in the Family Life Center. We've come to a general consensus that we really like eating taco salad for this! Please plan to join us with your favorite craft or just come to eat and enjoy fellowship!
The next craft night will be March 26th
In Christ,
Al and Brenda Weis, Kim Weyandt, Congregational Care Committee Co Chairs
)
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Birthdays
Shirley Ball     3/1
Dawn Bashaw     3/2
Ron McCamey     3/3
Zach Sutter     3/3
JeanE Waggoner     3/3
David Arnold     3/8
Alex Vargo     3/9
Martha Seal     3/10
Matt Foster     3/11
Michelle Sutter     3/17
Pete Petersen     3/21
Mary Slomski     3/21
John Rust IV     3/29
Isaiha Shugert     3/31
Anniversaries
Bill & Cheryl Garlow     3/14
Steve & Carol Kotecki     3/25
Mark & Darlene Limmer     3/18
 
***If we missed you or someone else, please let us know at 
rossfordumc@yahoo.com
 or
call 419-666-5323***
)
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MEN'S BREAKFAST
Saturday, 
March 9
th
 at 9:00 am
at Silver Moon Soda Grill. Sign up in the Narthex
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HOW CAN YOU HELP OUT?
Ushers and Greeters
Please see Bob Baughman to Usher or Brenda and Al Weis to Greet or Valet.
 
Helping Hands of St. Louis
Thursday, March 7th
Questions? Please contact Jerry Baumgartner at 419-666-7236.
 
Prayer Quilts
If you know of anyone who would benefit from a prayer quilt please call or see Nancy Stonerock. She can be reached at  419-874-3504.
 
UMC Market
The United Methodist Church has started a "market." This is a way for our church to earn money. You need to go online to 
www.umcmarket.org
 and sign up. Whenever you order from this site our church receives a % of what you purchase. There are 89 pages of participating stores and the amount we receive varies. Any questions, see Sue Perkins.
 
Cancelled Stamps
We are collecting cancelled postage stamps. The collection box is located in the Narthex. Please see Barb Chesson if you have any questions.
 
Can Drive
We would like to remind you that we are still collecting aluminum cans to raise money for our church.  If you have any to donate, the container is outside the kitchen door. If you need a pickup, please call Doug Williams at 419-661-9484.
 
Kroger Rewards Program
The Kroger Rewards Program is a nationwide program that lets loyalty card holders select charities to which Kroger will donate, based on dollars they spend in stores. If you have a Kroger card, PLEASE check to see that you are signed up, so that our church gets a percentage of what you buy. 
Our Kroger Plus Rewards Organization 
# 84283
)
 (
FUNDRAISING 
Please put the following dates on your calendar and plan on helping in some way.
Spring Rummage Sale
 - April 11 to 13  (Set up will be Sunday March 31 to Wednesday, April 10)
Spring BBQ 
- Sunday, May 5
Car Rally
 - Thursday, July 18 (This starts our Weekend Celebration for our 120 year Church Anniversary!!!!!)
Ice Cream Social
 - Friday, July 19 
Fall Rummage Sale 
- September 19 to 21 (Set up will be Sunday, September 8 to Wednesday, September 18)
Fall BBQ
 - Sunday, October 6
Christmas Craft Bazaar
 - Saturday, November 16
As you can see, we have a busy year.  We will need a lot of help in July with the Car Rally and Ice Cream Social.  More information will be coming.
   
)
                                                      
























     
[image: ]










					








 
	SUN
	MON
	TUES
	WED
	THURS
	FRI
	SAT

	
	
	 
	
	
	1
	2
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	3
	4
	5
	6
	7
	8
	9

	9:00 am Adult Sunday School
10:30 am Youth Led Worship
5:00pm DOCK
	3 - 5 pm Drama (Narthex)
6 - 9 pm Parent Project (Parlor)
8 - 10 pm HEMA (FLC)
	
9:15 am Ladies Bible Study (Parlor)
3 - 5 [pm Drama (FLC)
6:30 pm Scouts

	7 pm Ash Wednesday 
6 - 8 pm Drama (Narthex)
	3 - 5 pm Drama (FLC)
6 - 8:00 pm Girl Scouts
No Choir rehearsal
8:30 pm AA
	
	9:00 am Men's Breakfast (Silver Moon)

7:30 pm Contra Dancers (FLC)

	10
	11
	12
	13
	14
	15
	16

	[image: https://gallery.mailchimp.com/7328a5d6c6c939f5bc10959e3/images/4a5497d5-d4ec-471d-8928-bd807bbfd2ec.jpg]9:00 am Adult Sunday School
10:30 am Girl Scout Sunday Worship Service
5:00 pm DOCK
	6 - 8 pm  Drama  (Narthex)
6 - 9 pm Parent Project (Parlor)
8 - 10 pm HEMA (FLC)

	
9:15 am Ladies Bible Study (Parlor)
3 - 5 pm  Drama  (FLC)
6:30 pm Scouts
6:30 pm Finance, SPRC, Trustees
7:30 pm Admin
 

	7 pm Lenten Study
6 - 8 pm  Drama (Narthex)

	3 - 5 pm Drama (FLC)
6 - 8:00 pm Girl Scouts
6:00 pm Bells
7:00 pm Choir

	6 - 8 pm Baseball Clinic (FLC)
	

	17
	18
	19
	20
	21
	22
	23

	 
9:00 am Adult Sunday School
10:30 am Worship
5:00 pm DOCK
	6 - 8 pm Drama (Narthex)
6 - 9 pm Parent Project (Parlor)
8 - 10 pm HEMA (FLC)
	9:15 am Ladies Bible Study (Parlor)
3 - 5 pm       Drama (Narthex)
6 - 8 pm Baseball Clinic (FLC)
6:30 pm Scouts 
	7 pm Lenten Study
6 - 8 pm  
Drama 
(Narthex)
	3 - 5 pm   Drama Practice (FLC)
5:00 pm Drama Meeting
6 - 8:00 pm Girl Scouts (FLC)
6:00 pm Bells
7:00 pm Choir
8:30 pm AA
	6 - 8 pm Baseball Clinic (FLC)
	

	24
	25
	26
	27
	28
	29
	30

	9:00 am Adult Sunday School
10:30 am Worship
5:00 pm DOCK
	6 - 9 pm Parent Project (Parlor)
8 - 10 pm HEMA (FLC)
	9:15 am Ladies Bible Study (Parlor)
6:00 pm Craft Night (FLC)
6:30 pm Scouts
	7 pm Lenten Study

	
6 - 8:00 pm Girl Scouts
6:00 pm Bells
7:00 pm Choir
8:30 pm AA
	
	Private Memorial Luncheon (FLC, Narthex, Sanctuary)

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	31
	
	
	
	
	
	

	9:00 am Adult Sunday School
10:30 am Youth Led Worship
No DOCK
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Dear RUMC Members, 
The prayer quilt that 
i
 received means a lot to me. Yo
u've touched my heart and I can
not thank you enough. Your prayers and cards are what keeps me going. GOD BLESS ALL OF YOU!
~
Barb Chesson
)






 (
The 2019 Altar Flower schedule is out on the table in the
Narthex. Please consider signing up and honoring your
loved ones with flowers.
) (
CHECK OUT OUR ONLINE FORUM AND MEDIA TAB ON OUR WEBSITE
The Forum tab on our website includes a lifetime of top-quality Christian study and Bible sites. The Media tab is filled with fantastic Christian quality music and videos. Thank you to Larry Keeler who keeps this up to date and filled with useful information. 
Forum
We learn by interacting with other Christians. The articles offered below provide an opportunity to discuss current events in the life of the church, offer sermon texts, and allow us to be in relationship with our Christian brothers and sisters online. Click the picture to be taken to the forum section of our website.
 
Media 
Click the picture below to experience fabulous Christian music. 
)
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Forty Days - Forty Items
Wednesday, March 6th is the first day of Lent.
We have a challenge for you! Each day of Lent, remove one item from your closet that you no longer wear or need and put it into the trash bag. At the end of the forty days, donate these items for our rummage sale in the spring or donate to Helping Hands of St. Louis in the collection bin outside of their building at 443 Sixth Street, Toledo, OH 43605.
)
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A SPECIAL NOTE FROM ANITA GILES
To My Church Family....
I want to say again how blessed I am to have found this church and its members some 10 or so years ago.  You have been such a blessing to me...in good times and in bad.  I am so going to miss your smiling faces every Sunday.   If you ever get down Tiffin way please stop by and say Hi!  I will do the same when I am in town.  May God bless each and every one of you!
Sincerely,
Anita Giles
315 Coe St.
Tiffin, OH  44883
agiles@dendarah.org
419-410-8271
)
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ROSSFORD UNITED METHODIST CHURCH
270 DIXIE HWY
ROSSFORD, OH 43460
)
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Staff
Pastor:
Pastor Dwayne Shugert
Ministers:
Every Member
Children’s Ministry:
Kim Weyandt
Youth Ministry:
Terri Seibold
Secretary:
Jenny Graffius
Music Program Director:
Sarah Buehrer
Organist:
JeanE Waggoner
Custodians:
Steve Agler 
Jenny Riehm
Nursery:
Carol Kotecki
Emilie Fisher
Lay Leadership
Lay Leader:
Tom Ridenour
Head Usher:
Bob Baughman
Media Directors:
Troy Westfall
Jeff Comley
)
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9 years old

1D Raymer Primary School
Primary 3
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Goa s my Helper

JovFUL MOMENTS
Learning in school malces me happy.

DAILY MOTIVATION
1100k forward to brushing my testh when | wake up every
morming,

FAVORITE HIDEAWAY
Our chidren's church s my favourite place in the vilage.

AcT OF Love
1show people tha | care for them by helping out each time
they need me.

ALEX BBOSA
Thank you for loving Watoto.
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February 05, 2019

Rossford United Methodist Church
270 Dixie Hwy
Rossford, OH 43460-1216

Dear Rossford United Methodist Church,

We are excited to share with you that your sponsored child, Davis Lubwama, has
recently graduated from the Watoto program! It is because of your investment and
commitment that Watoto’s vision of raising future leaders is becoming a reality.

Davis completed his certificate in agriculture at Rwentanga Farm Institute. He finished
a one year internship in his trade and is confident that he will be able to work and
provide for his needs. Please join us in praying for Davis that, as he enters this new
phase in life, the Lord will continue to guide him during this time.

We understand that close bonds can develop with your sponsored child and they often
become a part of your extended family, and because of that it may be difficult to say
goodbye. If you would like to send a card of congratulations and your final goodbyes
to Davis, we kindly ask you do so within the next several weeks. You can send an email
to uganda.sponsor@watoto.com or a letter directly to our US office.

Thank you for your incredible partnership. Your sponsorship altered the course of
Davis’s life and gave him the opportunity to succeed. Would you consider changing
another child’s life?

We have many students who are close to graduation but need that final help in
sponsorship to get them to the finish line, just like Davis. If you would like to help
another child graduate, or choose another child to sponsor, please contact us. Or, if
you prefer, we will select a child for you that is in need of sponsorship, and in the next
few weeks send you a photo and information about your newly sponsored child.

Again, thank you for changing a life through sponsorship. We couldn't do it with you!
If you have any questions or would like to make adjustments to your sponsorship,
please feel free to contact us at 866-492-8686 or usa.sponsor@watoto.com.

Blessings,

pohsorship Director
atoto USA

Watoto USA Office
13617 N. Florida Ave. | Tampa, FL 33613 | TEL: 813-948-4343 ‘ EMAIL: USA@WATOTO.COM
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